## OTHS BOOSTER CLUB MEETING

### November 18, 2020

President Julie Angus called the 'ZOOM' meeting to order, with 14 members in attendance online. The minutes for the October meeting were approved by Ginny Phillips and seconded by Lori Graham. There was no correspondence. Bill Vogel presented the treasurer's reports for September and October. The reports were approved by Ginny Phillips and seconded by Debbie Meyer.

### **CURRENT ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS**

**MEMBERSHIP** (Ginny Phillips) Ginny reported current membership is at 95. We continue to encourage joining booster club through OHS social media contacts. The membership application can be found at <a href="https://www.ohsboosterclub.org/membership">https://www.ohsboosterclub.org/membership</a>. Applications and payment can be mailed in, submitted online or given to Ginny!

**SPIRITWEAR** (Staci Horner, Tiffany Ditchfield) the online OHS spirit wear shop, created in partnership with Boomin Vinyl, will RE-OPEN from 11/19 through 12/1. Items will be available for pick up on December 15.

**PIRATE CHEST (Ann Waddell)** Barb Martin, the winner of the \$1000 cash prize, generously donated her winnings back to the booster club! A motion was made by the Pirate Chest committee to transfer the \$1000 from the Pirate Chest account to the general booster club checking account. Tiffany Ditchfield seconded the motion and it was unanimously approved. Thank you Barb!

# ATHLETIC DIRECTOR'S REPORT (Mike Cooper)

Mike noted that due to the pandemic, winter sports have been postponed for the foreseeable future.

### **OLD BUSINESS**

Payment has gone out for the indoor baseball/softball nets. This expense will be reflected in the November report.

Julie Angus is working with OTHS Foundation Board President Tom Strow on signage for inside Kingman gym where space is available due to removing old signage. Designs & Signs is working on a rough draft.

It was decided that holding an online auction for some of the items donated to the 2020 Steak Dinner was NOT a viable option at this time.

## **NEW BUSINESS**

Barring restrictions, the 2021 Steak Dinner is scheduled for Saturday April 24. A letter will be sent to those who purchased tickets in 2020 notifying them their tickets will be honored for the re-scheduled event.

Lori Graham made a motion to cancel the December 2020 booster club meeting. The motion was seconded by Lisa Ferracuti and unanimously approved.

The meeting was adjourned and approved by Bill Vogel and seconded by Lisa Ferracuti.

The next meeting will be held Wednesday January 13, 2021

Respectfully submitted-Debbie Heimsoth